

Geneand Robin Trask

Missionaries to the **La Moskitia**Region of Honduras

Sending church:
Pleasant View Baptist Church,
Taylors, SC
Pastor Bill South



Support Address:

MWBM

PO Box 519

Braselton, GA 30517

Personal Information:

PO Box 1464
Trenton, GA 30752
(423) 428-8358
genetrask@mwbm.org
traskgr.wixsite.com/traskfamily

2022 August

Dear Praying Friends and Supporters;

WOW!!! That month went by in a hurry. The Lord blessed us this month to be able to be in eleven different churches. In seven of those churches, we were giving an update on the work and renewing our contact with the pastors and people there. Two churches were already supporting us even though we had never been there before. It was great meeting the people and making new friends who will be praying for the ministry. There were two new churches we were able to be at, both of which not only took us on for support, but more than that, there were over30 people who committed to be prayer supporters. Altogether, there were over 70 people who signed up, committing to pray for us. Even though we don't like being away from the work right now, it is great to be able to encourage some who already pray for us, and to have more joining in. Over 4,000 miles for the month of August.

While we are traveling here, the work is progressing there in Honduras. Bro. Andy is helping one of our older men Bro. Resly Gutiérrez, in the work of building a new church building. An offering was given to help them build, but rain has made it difficult to get supplies to them. To get to Auka the short way, you have to cross a riverbed that includes not just the river, but five other streams or creeks as well. When it rains it makes that way impassable for a couple of days. The other way around takes about seven hours, and the road is only slightly better. Roofing metal from La Ceiba is on its way now to Puerto Lempira, and will have to be hauled out in two or three different loads to Auka.



Pastor Levis is doing double duty preaching at our church there in Kaukira as well as the mission work up the path in Tikuabila. We have hired a man to carry him to the mission church on a motorcycle. He is preaching there first on



Sunday mornings at 7:30, then he comes back to our church and does Sunday school at 10 and Church at 11. That afternoon, he goes out to one of our shut-in's homes and preaches. On Wednesdays and Fridays he preaches at our church first at 6:00 am and then in the afternoon has service at the mission work at 3:30pm. We thank the Lord for Levis' faithfulness in this. He does this without any pay other than his regular watchman pay two weeks each month, also \$8.00 each week for cleaning the church building.

On the 24th of September, we will be celebrating my dad's 90th birthday with a big party in Trenton, GA. Any of you who have knownhim are invited to come. We would enjoy the fellowship and it would be a great encouragement to him as well. We will be in several churches in the month of September before I fly back to Honduras on the 29th. As soon as I get to the house, I will load up supplies, and be heading upriver with all of our preachers, to hold a revival meeting in the village of Pansana. Robin will be waiting in the US, and flyingback to Honduras once I get back from the revival.

Thank you for your prayers. And a special thank you to those of you who have joined us this month, we are thankful for your desire to be able to pray for us with knowledge of the things that are going on in the work. In His Service.

Gene And Robin Trask